
REGULAR MEETING 

May 12, 2020 

 

     The Regular Meeting of the Jennings City Council was convened on the 12th day of May, 2020 at 

5:30 p.m. in the Jennings City Council Chambers, 154 N. Main Street, Jennings, Louisiana with 

President Stephen VanHook and a quorum present. 

    Jennings City Council Members present: Carolyn Simon, District A; Johnny Armentor, District B; 

Clifton LeJeune, District C; Anthony LeBlanc, District D; Stephen VanHook, District E  

     Jennings City Council Members Absent: None 

     The Prayer was led by Ms. Simon and Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mr. Armentor. 

      It was moved by Mr. LeJeune, seconded by Mr. LeBlanc and carried by unanimous yeas of voice 

vote to APPROVE the Minutes of the April 14, 2020 Regular Meeting. 

      Resolution No. 1757A – a resolution authorizing the City of Jennings to declare the Jennings 

Police Department Patrol Unit as surplus equipment and to authorize the Mayor of the City of 

Jennings to donate the Unit to the Jefferson Davis Parish Sheriff’s Department.  It was motioned by 

Ms. Simon and seconded by Mr. Armentor to introduce and adopt Resolution No. 1757A.  Mayor 

Henry Guinn stated this Unit was no longer in operation and the JDP Sheriff’s Department asked the 

City to donate the Unit in order to salvage spare parts since they have a vehicle of the same make and 

model.  The Mayor stated that out of a spirit of cooperation it would be wise to surplus and donate this 

Unit.  After no comment or questions, it was carried by unanimous yeas of roll call voice vote to 

INTRODUCE & ADOPT Resolution No. 1757A.      Nays: None   Abstained: None   Absent: None 

      Mayor Guinn stated that he would like to add an item to the agenda.  The item would be that the 

Council declare the Marcus Cain Park Basketball Pavilion Project as substantially complete.  Mayor 

Guinn stated the certificate of substantial completion came in after the agenda was set.  The Council 

was polled and all agreed by unanimous yeas of voice vote to add the item to the agenda.  There was 

no opposition. The Mayor stated there were just a few minor touches left, such as putting sod around 

the facility and putting up the goals when it would coincide with the Governor’s orders to congregate.  

A ribbon cutting of the new basketball pavilion was planned for the Down-Home Reunion, but that has 

been put on hold due to the Coronavirus Pandemic.  After no comment or questions, it was motioned 

by Mr. LeJeune and seconded by Mr. LeBlanc and carried by unanimous yeas of roll call voice vote to 

DECLARE Marcus Cain Park Basketball Pavilion Project as substantially complete. 

      With no further business on the agenda, it was moved by Mr. LeJeune, seconded by Mr. LeBlanc 

and carried by unanimous yeas voice vote to ADJOURN this Regular Meeting on May 12, 2020 of the 

Jennings City Council at 5:36 p.m. 

 

ATTEST: 

/s/Barbara Lantz _________                                                ______________________________ 

Barbara Lantz, Secretary                                 Stephen VanHook, President 

Jennings City Council                                    Jennings City Council                                                                                


